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Recommendation:
Take no action on the request of the Chevron Pipe Line Company (Chevron)  for waiver of the thirty day statutory notice  requirement in Docket TO-020117.

Discussion:
On February 4, 2002, Chevron filed a cancellation supplement to its WUTC Tariff No. 43 which governs the transportation of petroleum products from Pasco to Spokane, Washington.  The letter of transmittal requests immediate implementation of the supplement and waiver of the normal thirty day statutory notice requirement, although a formal LSN application was not included in the filing materials.

Chevron represents there have been no intrastate movement of products in the last two years, however it has consistently paid regulatory fees on Washington intrastate operations.  The Company has not demonstrated that its operations do not include Washington intrastate traffic, and Staff requires additional time to review Chevron’s operations.

It is therefore recommended that the Commission take no action on the request of the Chevron for waiver of the thirty day statutory notice requirement regarding their request to cancel their WUTC Tariff No. 43 in Docket TO-020117.

